
Opportunities for Worship and Fellowship 

 
 
 
 
 .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ τ   'ÕÅÓÔ 3ÐÅÁËÅÒ *Ȣ$Ȣ 'ÌÉÃË 
     
    7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ,ÅÁÄÅÒȡ  Larry Adams   
    #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎͻÓ 4ÉÍÅȡ  0ÕÐÐÅÔÓ   
 Ȱ&ÉÌÌ 4ÈÅ #ÁÒÔͼ ÆÏÒ "ÌÕÅ 2ÉÄÇÅ !ÒÅÁ 
      &ÏÏÄ "ÁÎË ×ÉÔÈ ÎÏÎ-ÐÅÒÉÓÈÁÂÌÅÓ 
 
 .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ρρ  .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 9ÏÕÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 
 
  4ÈÅÍÅȡ Ȱ"ÏÕÎÄ 4ÏÇÅÔÈÅÒȡ  #ÌÏÔÈÅÄ ÉÎ       

    #ÈÒÉÓÔȱ  
  4ÅØÔȡ  #ÏÌÏÓÓÉÁÎÓ σȡρς-ρυ 
  7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ,ÅÁÄÅÒȡ  Youth  
  #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎͻÓ 4ÉÍÅȡ 9ÏÕÔÈ 
 &ÉÎÁÌ ÄÁÙ ÆÏÒ #ÈÉÌÄ 3ÐÏÎÓÏÒÓÈÉÐÓ 
 
 
 
 

 
.ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ρψ   Ȱ"ÁÄ (ÁÂÉÔÓ ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓ  
3ÅÒÉÅÓȱ 
 

  4ÈÅÍÅȡ  ͼ4ÈÅÍÅȡ  Ȱ*ÅÓÕÓ /ÆÆÅÎÄÅÄ 0ÅÏÐÌÅ 
  4ÅØÔȡ  -ÁÒË ρρȡρυ-ρωȟ ,ÕËÅ ρρȡσχ-ττ 
   7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ,ÅÁÄÅÒȡ  Russ Ralston   
   #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎͻÓ 4ÉÍÅȡ  0ÁÓÔÏÒ 3ÃÏÔÔ 
6ÁÌÌÅÙ -ÉÓÓÉÏÎ-#ÅÒÅÁÌÓ 
 
.ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ςρ  #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ 4ÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇ 
%ÖÅ 7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 

 

 ,ÏÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÄÅÔÅÒÍÉÎÅÄ 
 0ÒÅÁÃÈÅÒȡ  3ÁÒÁÈ 7ÏÌÆȟ #ÏÖÅÎÁÎÔ  
 0ÒÅÓÂÙÔÅÒÉÁÎ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÅ 0ÁÓÔÏÒ 
/ÆÆÅÒÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ 3!#2! 
 
.ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ςυ    4Ï ÂÅ ÄÅÔÅÒÍÉÎÅÄȢȢȢ 
 

7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ,ÅÁÄÅÒȡ  Sue Botkin  
#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎͻÓ 4ÉÍÅȡ  ,ÉÎÄÁ !ÂÓÈÉÒÅ 
(ÕÒÒÉÃÁÎÅ /ÆÆÅÒÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ .ÏÒÔÈ #ÁÒÏÌÉÎÁ 
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The next FirsT Wednesday  

Fellowship Night is November 7.   

Dinner is from 5:30 -6:15 PM and will be 

provided by the Faith Connections Class for  

donation.  After our informal worship and sharing 

times, we will have a special visitor, a historical 

figure who will be with us in person.  You need to 

come to see and hear what this person has to 

share with us.  He has appeared at Annual      

Conference and National Youth Conference.  Sign 

up now for dinner.   

Bittersweet Child  
Sponsorships  

 Do we take school for granted?  

Itõs free in Mexico too, IF you have a  

uniform and all your school supplies.  

Thatõs why we are sponsoring children in 

Tijuana, through Bittersweet Ministries, to purchase two 

school uniforms and two pairs of shoes during the 

school year, and provide a backpack and school  

supplies.  Children need an education in order to better 

themselves and their environment.   The display in the 

church narthex has a board of photos of children that 

we can sponsor for $150 for the year.  Choose a child, 

and put your name and your childõs name on the  

signup sheet; then donate your $150 by November 11, 

and make sure you mark your check for Sponsorship.  

These children live in the communities where our  

mission trips work.   

Our Outreach Opportunities in November  
include: 
§ November 4 is our Food Bank Collection Sunday.  
The shopping cart will be available for our  

       non-perishable food items.   
§ November 18 is our Valley Mission Collection       
Sunday and we are asked to bring cereals this month.   

§ Our Witness Commission invites us make a  
       contribution on November 25 for the needs of  
       persons in North Carolina suffering from Hurricane  
       Florence.  Our gifts will go to the Food Bank of  
       Central and Eastern North Carolina.  This will help 
       those with basic needs.  Make your check out to 
       SCOB and mark it for ñHurricane relief.ò  This will be 
       a great Thanksgiving gift to our neighbors.   

As of the end of 
June, our giving  was right on budget 

 but since then we have fallen behind.  We    

financially.   

 

********************************                     
Staunton Holiday Parade  

The Staunton Holiday Parade will be  

the van and wave.  Wear your Disaster 

Stewardship Challenge  

also had a few maintenance items go over 
budget, including our new sanctuary/narthex 

from the estate of Doris Nolley  
Markle and it has been     

applied to the Scholarship  
Fund.  Doris and Eugene  

Nolley were instrumental in 
getting our Scholarship  

Fund established, and now     
it helps students annually with 
tuition and books as well as 

room and board.  

 
 

A Special Gift  

We have received a special gift  

Now that our Capital Loan is paid off, we are  
challenged to bring up our giving to meet the end of   

held on Monday, November 26.  
Once again, SCOB will be in the 
Parade with the District Disaster 
Response Van, and our walkers 
and riders, with buckets of candy 
to distribute.  The Parade begins 
at 7 PM and we gather at 6:30 
PM.  Join us to walk the route 
and hand out candy, or ride on  

the year needs.  So, letôs use November and 
December to end the year to the positive  

and stay on firm footing                  
   
 
 
 
 

Special thanks to the Nolley Family. 

Response or Mexico Workcamp t-shirts.   
 
Letôs share our witness in the community.  



 

Questions 
about  
Activities?   
 

Please contact  
Amy Farthing,  
Youth/YA  
Director.  

We have Sunday School Classes/Groups for all ages.   
Thereôs a seat for you! 

 

Nursery: infants to age 2 
Phyllis Lunsford, Debbie Clark 
Location: End of the hall on the upstairs education wing. 
 

Preschool: ages 2-5 
Linda Abshire 
Location: Upstairs in the education wing 
Preschoolers will be studying Moses. 
 

Multiage: grades K through 5 
Location: Downstairs on the east side of the education wing 
Teachers: Becky Duffey, Bev Armbruster, Catherine Sanger 
The multiage class will also be using the Shine Curriculum.   
This quarterôs topic:  Godôs Blessing and Care. 
 

Junior and Senior Highs: 
The youth class Bible study addresses the issues youth face and how to 
handle and understand them through Jesusô teachings. 
Location:  Upstairs classroom opposite the balcony 
Teacher:  Amy Farthing  

 
CLASSES FOR ADULTS 

Our Seekers Class 
Our Seekers Class is located in the downstairs education wing on the 
west side of the hallway. The class explores Bible study themes taught 
by various class members. Come and join us.  
 
Faith and Film 
Faith and Film is taught by class members in the downstairs class-
room at the front stairs.  Faith and Film studies contemporary topics of  
interest. 
 
Faith Connections 
Faith Connections is a Bible study connecting God's word with our 
everyday life and faith.  This class focuses on and discusses the  
scripture used for the sermon each Sunday. The class is taught by 
Delmer and Sue Botkin, Marilyn Garber, Dave Shearer, and Steve and 
Cindi Spitzer. 
 
The Sunshine Class 
The Sunshine Class, taught by Paul Davis, John Wampler, and O.W. 
Gilbert, is using "A Guide for Biblical Studies" This quarter's focus is 
"Godôs World and Godôs People.ò  
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Bell ringing practice begins in  
November!  Weôll be getting ready for 

Christmas! 


